
 

 
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 
DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 

DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT (EA) FOR 
GLASS BREAKWATER EMERGENCY BREACH REPAIR, NAVAL BASE GUAM 

Pursuant to the Council on Environmental Quality Regulations implementing the National Environmental 
Policy Act (NEPA), the United States Department of the Navy (the Navy) gives notice of availability of a 
Draft Environmental Assessment (EA) and requests public comment on the proposed action: Emergency 
Breach Repair of the Glass Breakwater, Apra Harbor Guam. The Navy project would temporarily repair 
failed sections of the breakwater that were damaged by Typhoon Mawar. The Navy anticipates the 
proposed action would result in less than significant impacts on the quality of the human or natural 
environment.  
 
This Notice of Availability will be published for three consecutive days in the Pacific Daily News and the 
Guam Daily Post. The draft EA is available for public review on the following website 
https://pacific.navfac.navy.mil/About-Us/National-Environmental-Policy-Act-NEPA-Information. Hard 
copies of the draft EA are available for public review at Nieves M. Flores Memorial Library, in Hagåtña.  
 
Written comments on the draft EA may be provided by mail to: ATTN: Environmental Office, U.S. Naval 
Base Guam, PSC 455 Box 152, FPO AP 96540-1000, or by email:  gbwea@us.navy.mil. Written comments 
must be received or postmarked by October 1, 2024 to be considered in the Final EA. 

https://pacific.navfac.navy.mil/About-Us/National-Environmental-Policy-Act-NEPA-Information

